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March 28, 2004 
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Joint Masters: Grind Slut, Such-A-Puss 
Religious Advisor: Shuttle Cock 
Hash Cash: Fire Tunnel, Trail Head 
On Secs: French Drip, Beam Me Up Twatty 

 
Disclaimer: All characters are purely 
fictional. Resemblance with any butt-
sucking hashers you may or may not 
remember from the hash is in your own 
hashed-out mind and pure coincidence. 

A*H*E*M - An Alien Hash Enthusiast's 
Memoirs 

Hah! They have not spotted me yet. I 
managed to hide my pointed ears in a 
woolen hat, covered the space-insulation 
pants with leg warmers and off we go... 
in order to pass for one of these 
miserable creatures I have to pretend I 
am perspiring. But I am not the only one, 
so we drift along in a cloud. Boy George 
gives me a piercing look as he passes me, 
escaping the decoy farts I have plastered 
along the way. 

And there we go for an imediate right 
turn. All I can see is a blazing yellow 
jersey in the front, one of these early 
FRBs. But no, the trail loses itself?? 
What a blowjob this is. After half an 
eternity (and a kid in a garden shouting 
"on-on" for no reason, must have been 
paid by the hares) we find out the trail 
routs us through some unimpressive 
backwaters of this galaxy to the Bayou. 
It tries to lead us into a creek, but 
Narch's flashing sunburn pops up 
somewhere ahead along the Bayou. Easy 
decision, no flower, but also no water, 
either. 

Sure enough, after we turn right, the 
creek is surrounded and the trail gives 
up turning its tricks for a while. A 
number of people emerge from the riverbed 
one by one. Drenched and cursing, they 
cross the road, sneeze, shake water from 
their shoes. Two checks later and after 
an encounter with screaming peacocks and 
passing Gaslight a few times as we go 
clockwise in a circle, my confusion is 

mounting again. Can't they just lay a 
trail that does not disappear in mid-air? 
I am thinking of calling in for satellite 
support. Darn, our other field 
representative Heartache is not there. 
But hey, someone spots a flour mark a few 
miles from the peacocks, and again the 
crowd sets in motion. 

Now we get to the fun part. How often can 
you cross the Bayou? I stop counting. 
Some people try to get smart and straddle 
across tree trunks, or ride them (who, 
me??), only to find out they have to go 
back to the other side, anyway.  

In the meantime, imaginary snakes and 
alligators are always good for a thrill, 
but the ticks are real. What is this 
thing that just tried burying itself into 
my leg? Don't matter, but it won't suck 
my blood any more. So we just keep 
running further along the Bayou until we 
reach San Antonio. 

That is, almost. The hares decide to be 
generous and stop us half way.  

After we crossed a bridge (yes, a 
*bridge* across the Bayou) we go through 
some bushes, come back finding flour on 
the side of the trees that line the road 
where we had been 20 mins ago. NExt time 
I'll bring my x-ray goggles. Across the 
road, we pass between some corporate 
glass houses. I cannot describe how happy 
I am to see the BN sign. Almost miss a 
turn, then we coast along the power 
lines. To be welcomed by a bunch of 
relaxed, beer drinking Hashers who've 
been there for at least an hour they say.  

They had been there sooooo early there 
was no beer for an awful long half-hour 
while we were still fighting off the 
ticks. 

 

http://www.h4.org/


The circle: Shuttlecock - the hares (down 
down) - Shuttlecock - the hares (no beer 
for 1st half hour! down down) - FRB were 
using illegal scouting (down down) - 
saddle that tree ... Kyle (who, me??, 
down down) - Shuttlecock 

- the hares - Butt Pirate (giving a ride 
on his Butt, down down) - Shuttlecock 

- the hares (down down) 

Just as I have em beam me up, Rainbitch 
arrives with the pack of the last three. 
Come on, it was only eight lightyears 
along the Bayou! 

 

Bernhard 
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